CAP Minutes

October 12, 2005 

Present:  Lee Whitesell, John McCarty, Linda Lengyel, Carols Alves, Stuart Carroll, Deborah Knox, James Boatwright, Bob Anderson, Nevolia Ogletree, Amanda Norvell, Melinda Roberts

I. Minutes of September 14, 2005 approved.

II. Election of Chair and Vice-Chair

Amanda Norvell was the only nominee for Chair, Debbie Compte was the only nominee for Vice-Chair and both were unanimously elected

III. Consideration of the charge from Steering regarding double counting Minors requirements

There were many issues raised by members of the committee.  Among the points discussed were:

i. Granting an exception to International Studies could open the door for many requests for exemptions.

ii. The intent of a Minor designation is not clear- are they to be exploratory in nature and distinct from the Major, or should a Minor demonstrate acquisition of a set of knowledge in field?

iii. How would Inter-disciplinary Majors and Disciplinary Majors be affected by how courses are counted towards minors?

iv. How should Majors and Minors within the same department be treated?

The feeling of the committee was that the issues raised were of broad concern and could potentially affect many different programs/departments across campus. Thus we recommend that CAP examine the issues of the Minor more closely and make a recommendation at a later date.

